At A Public Meeting with Audit
of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300, in said township, at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 26th day of July, 2010

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk


James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL 

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

Darren Marshall, a Town of Newburgh resident who is at work on obtaining his Eagle Scout Badge, led the pledge. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


11. (Add On) 
Code Compliance: Caitlyn’s Way

12. (Add On)
Computer Reserve: Receiver of Taxes

Town Clerk Zarutskie said there are two number 4’s on this agenda due to the fact that the audit is included in this meeting. The audit will be 4A. and the comments on the agenda will be number 4B.

4.
A. 
APPROVAL OF AUDIT
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $372,510.49, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

Jeffery Warner, Attorney for Mehlon Trucking, read the letter he addressed to the Town Board which was dated July 26, 2010:

 “Dear Supervisor Booth and Town Board Members:


I see that the consideration of the proposed King’s Road weight limitation law is on this evening’s meeting agenda.


As we have made clear throughout this process, the Mehlon Trucking mining operation is an existing business on Kings Hill Road therefore exempt from any weight limitation law.


We have provided you substantial documentation and information via letter May 28, 2010, from co-counsel John Cappello, Esq. and through testimony at the hearings demonstrating that the mining operation has existed on the site since the 1950’s. We have also demonstrated that it was in reliance upon the Town’s 2001 removal of the weight limitations on Kings Hill Road that our client proceed with the lengthy application process to continue these mining activities.
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Additionally, in the spirit of cooperation we have and will commit to continue to work with both the Town of Newburgh and the Town of Montgomery to explore the possibility of improving the portion of  Kings Hill Road in the Town of Montgomery crossing the Catskill Aqueduct to support traffic from the site, thereby greatly reducing the truck traffic that would utilize the Kings Hill portion of the road in the Town of  Newburgh. We even discussed the possibility of limiting traffic in and out of the site to right turn in and out only, which would result in all loaded vehicles using the Town of Montgomery portion of the road.

In order to fully explore any options, we need to know that we will have the cooperation of the Town of Newburgh and the time to finalize plans with the Town of Montgomery.


Our clients have repeatedly related that they would rather spend reasonable funds on the improvement of the road and the overall situation on Kings Hill Road rather that spend money in litigation. Litigation will not result in any roadway improvements.


We ask that the Town Board also demonstrate its interest in a reasonable and rationale solution.


We therefore respectfully request that the Town Board refrain from taking any action on this proposed law for a period of ninety (90) days to allow the parties to fully explore the options.”   
Mr. Werner asked the Town Board if they will comment to this agreement and if so Mr. Mehl would be willing to spend the money to reinforce the aqueduct that runs through the Kings Hill Road section.     
George Helms, Noel Drive, has concerns with the extra traffic and the safety of the children living on Noel Drive, which is a residential area. More traffic has been generated on Noel Drive with the opening of the new bank and Walgreen’s on the corner of Route 32 and Noel Drive. He said people are traveling at a higher limit of speed over Noel Drive. It is his opinion that it is dangerous and is opposed to the extra garbage that is generated by all of this extra traffic. He asked the Town to please block Noel Drive off. 
Joseph Landolfa, Noel Drive, made a suggestion that the Town put concrete barriers at one end of Noel Drive at Chestnut Lane to see if this will rectify the traffic situation. 
Supervisor Booth said this is one of the things the Town is considering. He said Councilman Woolsey asked to have Noel Drive on this agenda to update the residents of what the Town is considering. Mr. Booth said the Town’s Highway Department is four and one half months behind schedule due to the winter storm cleanups. 

George Birdsall, Noel Drive, said that people are using the plaza where Walgreen’s and Key Bank are located as a short cut to Noel Drive and Chestnut Lane. It is hazardous to make a left hand turn onto Noel Drive. He said cars are also traveling at a high rate of speed. He asked to have a police presence in the area. 
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Joseph Barone, Noel Drive, said he has lived on Noel Drive for 35 years and in that time it has become a speed way and a shortcut between Gidney Avenue and Route 9W. He has concerns with the safety of his neighborhood with the increased traffic. He recommended the following:
1. Reduce the speed on Noel Drive.

2. Block the entrance of Noel Drive and Stanley Drive or Chestnut Lane.
3. Put a three way stop sign at each intersection on Noel Drive.

4. Install speed bumps on Noel Drive. 

Tom Small, Roy Place, he is opposed to all of the garbage and the safety of the residents on Noel Drive with the additional traffic generated by the banks and drug store. 

Tom McCardle, Noel Drive, said he has lived on Noel Drive for 35 years and he seconds the comment of Mr. Barone. 

Fred Szeli, Noel Drive, asked the Town Board to protect the people who live on Noel Drive. 

Supervisor Booth said there will be an update on Noel Drive on item number 7 on tonight’s agenda. 

Bob Catlin, Noel Drive, also has concerns with the safety of the residents who live on Noel Drive. He asked the Town Board to please slow down the rate of speed of the cars that travel on Noel Drive. 
Andrew Cappello, Noel Drive, has lived on Noel Drive for 45 years. He said he has had his hedges and his mailbox damaged numerous times by speeding cars. It is his opinion that there is a dangerous situation that exists on Noel Drive and more traffic will only make it worse. 
Peter Calvino, Kings Hill Road, said he attended the May 6th Town of Montgomery’s Town Board were they discussed the compromise that Mr. Warner discussed in his letter. The residents who live on the Newburgh portion of Kings Hill Road are opposed of the compromise. He said the Melhs are good neighbor, but their business does not belong in a residential area. It is his hope the Melhon Trucking work with the Town of Montgomery and come up with a solution for the truck traffic generated by their mining business. The Newburgh portion of Kings Hill Road can not handle his truck traffic. He commended this Board for all the due diligence they have done before making their decision. 

5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Zoning Law Amendment for Accessory Buildings and Structures in Yards Fronting on the Right of Way of Interstate 84 and Interstate 87
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the postings and advertisements have been completed to resume this Public Hearing, which was opened on May 3, 2010 recessed, resumed again on May 17, 2010, recessed again, and resumed tonight. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since July 12, 2010. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on July 14, 2010 and in the Sentinel on July 16, 2010. 

MOTION was made at 7:40 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to resume this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said this local law will amend the Town of Newburgh’s Zoning Code to provide regulations between two accessory buildings, garden houses, tools sheds, swimming pools and tennis courts with yards having a line bounding on the right of way of Interstate Route 87 or Interstate Route 84 shall not be considered front yards. 


Supervisor Booth said presently the Town Code states that any property facing a road is a front yard. This Local Law will drop that restrict for residential areas along Interstate 84 and Interstate 87. He then asked if the Town Board Members had any questions or comments.

Councilman Woolsey said it is his opinion this zoning change should have been done 20 years ago. 


Councilwoman Greene agreed with Councilman Woolsey, as did Councilman Piaquadio. 


Supervisor Booth then asked if the public had any questions of comments.


Donald Greene, from Leptondale, said it is his opinion this Local Law is a step in the right direction but it should also cover all residential yards with a side yard facing a road. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other comments; there were none.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing at 7:47 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the Board can not take action of this matter tonight because the Town does not have the referrals back from Orange County or the Zoning Board of Appeals. As soon as they are available the Town will take immediate action which should be the August 16th Town Board meeting. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
KINGS HILL ROAD WEIGHT LIMIT


Supervisor Booth said the public hearing for the Weight Limit on Kings Hill Road was held on May 3, 2010, recessed and resume on May 17, 2010. At that time the Town Board authorized the advanced testing to evaluate the Town of Newburgh portion of Kings Hill Road. Based on that evaluation, along with the 8 ton weight limit already posted in the Town of Montgomery he is recommending to the Town Board to move forward with the 8 Ton Limit on Kings Hill Road. This decision will not close any discussion with the Town of Montgomery about the controversy of trucks traveling over the aqueduct. At this point we have to look at the best interest of the Town residents.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation And Determination-Local Law # 5 of 2010-A Local Law Amending Chapter 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” Of The Code Of The Town Of Newburgh: To Add An Eight Ton Weight Limit On Trucks On Kings Hill Road. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey hopes this will encourage the Town of Montgomery to resolve this matter.


Councilman Piaquadio said he decided to vote on the eight ton weight limit when the Town received the advance testing results back for Kings Hill Road. 
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Councilwoman Greene said at an earlier meeting it was mentioned that a new truck entrance was going to be constructed for Mehlon Trucking. She asked the status of the new entrance. 


Jeffery Werner said according to the mining permit a new truck entrance was supposed to be ready within six months of the operation and they are within that period implemented.  


Mr. Mehl said they have started to clear the trees to start construction of the new entrance. 


Mr. Werner said it is his opinion that the Town of Montgomery was not dilatory at all. The Town of Montgomery is requiring Mehlon Trucking to increase the strength of the road that goes over the aqueduct to meet DEC regulations and whatever else is needed for heavy trucks to travel on the Montgomery portion of Kings Hill Road. The Town of Montgomery is waiting to hear if the Town of Newburgh is going to agree to the compromise that only allows unloaded trucks to enter on the Town of Newburgh portion of Kings Hill Road and loaded trucks can only exit through the Town of Montgomery portion of Kings Hill Road. Mr. Warner asked the Town Board for 90 days to resolve any Kings Hill Road issues that exists before passing any resolutions. 

Councilman Woolsey said he thinks the compromise is a good idea. It will not make everyone happy, but it is something in progress. 


Councilman Piaquadio said this resolution is for an eight ton limit. The advanced testing said the road has a 9 ton capacity. He asked to have the trucks use the Town of Montgomery portion of Kings Hill Road for both the empty and loaded trips.


Mr. Werner said the Town of Montgomery does not want to bear the full burden of the truck use. Mr. Mehl said an empty truck weight is more than eight tons. 


Councilman Woolsey asked to have the compromise that the Town of Montgomery is proposing in writing.  


Councilwoman Greene she sympathizes with everyone concerned, and tables this motion for the decision of this matter until the 16th of August and at that time asked for the Town of Montgomery to present their compromise in writing.

Supervisor Booth asked to move forward with this motion tonight. He said any solutions in the matter concerning the truck traffic can be discussed in the future. He is willing to work with the Supervisor of Montgomery and their Town Board to resolve this problem. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Adoption Of Local Law No. 5 Of 2010 – A Local Law Amending Chapter 174 Entitled “ Vehicles And Traffic Of The Code Of The Town Of Newburgh: To Add An Eight Town Weight Limit On Kings Hill Road. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSSION: Councilman Woolsey said he still wants to explore to options set forth by Leon Mehl, of Mehlon Trucking.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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7.
NOEL DRIVE: Discussion


Supervisor Booth said that he, Councilman Woolsey and the Highway Superintendent had a meeting to discuss options to reduce the traffic on Noel Drive. The Highway Superintendent suggested temporally closing Noel Drive where it intersects with Chestnut Lane. The Chief of Police said it would be in the best interest of Town residents to only allow emergency vehicles to use that intersection that will be blocked off. Supervisor Booth said they are still looking into other solutions, but it is their hope to have a temporary solution in place before the opening of school. 


Councilman Woolsey said it is the goal of the Town to make Noel Drive safe for all the residents of the Town. They also want to take into consideration emergencies and safety.   

Councilwoman Greene suggested putting an arrow on the light allowing east bound traffic to make a left at the intersection of Route 32 and Noel Drive. She also asked to keep the public informed of when the informational meeting will be held.   
8.
PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Inspection for New York Build 34 New Road

Supervisor Booth said the memorandum dated July 16, 2010 from Karen Arent, the Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh states the following: “Landscaping for the New York Build 34 New Road project was inspected on July 16, 2010. Landscaping appears in good condition and health. Release of the bond is recommended at this time. The original amount of the bond posted was $2,400.00. An inspection fee of $2,000.00 was also posted. The remaining escrow for inspection services should be released thirty days after scheduled release of the landscape cost estimate.”

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated July 16, 2010, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to release the Landscape Bond for the New York Build 34 New Road project in the amount of $2,400.00. The release of the remaining inspection fee will be released thirty days after the landscape bond is released. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
PARKS AND RECREATION:

A.     T-38 Account Withdrawal for Community Day

Supervisor Booth said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, has submitted expenses generated from Community Day. The funds will come from the T-38 account, which is a donation account. He said that local businesses made the donations that funded the Fireworks. The T-93 account has a balance of $10, 902.56.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated July 14, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks Recreations & Conservation, to pay the following from the T-38 account:


VENDER                                              AMOUNT

July 4 Ever Fireworks                            $9,100.00


Jenny on the Spot                                     1,200.00


Right On Cue Productions                          250.00


TOTAL                                                $10,550.00


The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
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DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey thanked everyone who made donations for Community Day and the fireworks. 


Councilwoman Greene heard great reviews on the firework display. Her favorite was a gentleman who commented to her that the Town of Newburgh fireworks were better than the Macy’s Fireworks display. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.     Bid Package for Seasonal Grounds Maintenance & Fireworks


Supervisor Booth said the award of the 2008 bids for Seasonal Ground Maintenance and Fireworks were for three years, which have now expired. 


Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks Recreation & Conservation, reads as follows: “At this time I would like to request your authorization to solicit sealed bids for the Seasonal Grounds Maintenance Bid at Chadwick Lake Park and the five additional sites as named for 2011.


In addition, we are also requesting authorization to solicit sealed bids for the Community Day Fireworks presentation on July 1, 2011.


Included in both the attached Seasonal Grounds Maintenance and Fireworks packages is the request for an additional two year (2012 and 2013) provision at the desertion of the Town.”


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated July 22, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to solicit sealed bids for the Seasonal Grounds Maintenance Bid at Chadwick Lake Park and the five additional sites as named for 2011. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the advertising and postings along with setting the date and time of the bid opening will be set by Town Clerk Zarutskie. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated July 22, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to solicit sealed bids for the Community Day Fireworks presentation on July 1, 2011, 2012 and 2013. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the advertising and postings along with setting the date and time of the bid opening will be set by Town Clerk Zarutskie. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


C.     Chadwick Lake Park Guard Duty Free Lunch Periods

Supervisor Booth said this matter was brought up at the June 2, 2010 Audit Workshop Meeting. The Board asked him to speak to the Town’s Labor Council to assure this can be done. He was told by Elaine Gold, the Town’s Labor Council, that the policy for the Chadwick Lake Park guards for a duty free half hour lunch can be waived for the months of June, July and August. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 26, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to waive the Town Policy that requires a duty-free lunch for the guards during the months of June, July and August. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
ENGINEERING:


A.     Off Site Improvements Bond Reduction for Orange County Trust


James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Town previously released the security for Walgreen’s which dealt with the bulk of the improvements on Noel Drive. There was a small portion of drainage pipe that was only associated with Orange County Trust. Based on inspections conducted by the Highway Superintendent and himself in December 2009, a punch list was provided to the developer. In May 2010, notice was provided that the punch list was completed. A subsequent inspection confirmed that the work appeared to be completed and satisfactory. He is requesting that the Town Board approve the release of $8,370.00 of the performance security with the remaining $930.00 to be retained as a maintenance security for a period of two years from the date of this Town Board action.  

   
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated July 19, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer to reduce the performance security for Orange County Trust to $8,370.00. The remaining $930.00 will be retained for a period of two years from this date as maintenance security. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.     Performance Security for Gardnertown Commons Phase # 1


James Osborne, the Town Engineer, said the Town Board has already approved a performance security Gardnertown Commons. The developer has since gone back to the Planning Board request to build this project in three phases. Most of the detention bases will be constructed as part of the first phase and the water and sewer main will run from Gardenertown Road to Creek Run Road will be included in the first phase. Mr. Osborne is asking the Town Board to approve the performance security for the on-site storm water management facilities at a cost of $190,150.00 and the off-site utility connections to the Town’s water and sewer mains in Town Roads at a cost of $81,311.00. 

Councilman Woolsey asked what guarantee does the Town have that the developers will widen the road and install a traffic signal.


Mr. Osborne said there is a developer’s agreement that states that the developer will do the improvements after the 28th CO is given to the developer.  

Councilwoman Greene said that Walgreen’s, Key Bank and Orange County Trust contributed to the widening of the road and the traffic light.

Councilman Woolsey asked to have this matter put on the agenda of the August 4, 2010 Audit Meeting. The Board Members want to have a better understanding and guarantee that the road will be widened and a light will be installed at the intersection of Gardnertown Road and Gidney Avenue. 

11.
(Add On) CODE COMPLIANCE: Caitlyn’s Way
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the road name of Caitlyn’s Way (Section 6 Block 1 Lot 13.2) which is located off of Pressler Road in the subdivision of Lands of CNC Associated. This road is in the Cronomer Valley Fire District and in the Wallkill Post Office. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
(Add On) COMPUTER RESERVE: Receiver of Taxes 

Councilman Piaquadio said that a computer screen in the Receiver of Taxes had to be replaced this week and he purchased a flat screen monitor with a purchase price of $119.99 from Office Depot to replace it. He also purchased an uninterrupted power supply with a purchase price of $149.99. The total cost for both purchases was $269.98. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdrawal $269.98 from the Computer Reserve Fund for the flat screen monitor and an uninterrupted power supply for the Receiver of Taxes Office. The current balance in this account is  $56,719.10. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to pay the invoices from Office Depot that will be on the Town’s credit card in the amount of 149.99 and $269.99 for a total of $269.98. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS 


Councilman Woolsey thanked the Community Day committee, all of the Fire Companies and everyone who volunteered to make Community Day a success. 

Supervisor Booth thanked Councilman Woolsey for chairing the Community Day committee. 

14.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Peter Calvano, Kings Hill Road, thanked the Board for taking action on Kings Hill Road tonight. He would have preferred a 5 ton limit instead of an 8 ton limit.

In 1986 Mehlon Trucking Company received notice that their permit expired from the DEC. They reapplied for a mining permit in 1989 the Town of Montgomery had concerns with the impact of the weight limits and at that point the trucks only used the Town of Newburgh portion of Kings Hill Road. The original engineering plan for this mining operation allowed for 20 trucks six days a week times 50 weeks a year for a total of 84 cubic yards. The Town of Montgomery said that Mehlon Trucking has to build and complete a road from the mine to Kings Hill Road in six months. It is Mr. Calvano’s opinion that all trucks should use the Montgomery portion of Kings Hill Road which is better equipped to handle truck traffic. 

Bill Zoutis, Kings Hill Road, thanked the Board for passing the 8 ton limit on Kings Hill Road. He said the Town of Newburgh’s portion of Kings Hill Road has been declared by experts as being unsuitable for heavy truck traffic. Mr. Zoutis said the Town of Newburgh’s portion of Kings Hill Road is all residential and commercial trucks patronizing a business in other another town should not be allowed to travel the road.


Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming.
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15.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:36 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:36 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
